
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 

Delight  
thyself also in the 

LORD; and he shall give thee 
the desires of thine heart.  Ps. 37:4 

 

20 Missions Started 
8 Churches Established 

2 Bible Institutes Founded 
30 Years Institute Instructor 
Christian Book Distributor 

 

SENT BY: Victory Baptist Church, 1311 E. Bankhead Drive, Weatherford, TX  76086, Dr. Charles W. Wetherbee, Pastor 
AFFILIATED WITH: Independent Baptist Fellowship International, 724 N. Jim Wright Freeway, Ft. Worth, TX  76108 

FIELD ADDRESS:  APARTADO 156 – SIGUATEPEQUE, COM. – HONDURAS, CENTRAL AMERICA 
 

Missionaries Since 
1973 

VITAL STATS ON HONDURAS 
Population: 8,000,000+ 
Pop. Growth Rate: 2.15% 

97% Roman Catholic 

Thanks, be unto the Lord, for each of you! 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Yours in Christ, 
 
 
 
Harold and Lena Priday 

 

Cell Phone  817 726 5015  Add. 724 N Jim Wright Fwy, Ft Worth, TX 76108 

June 17, 2015 

EXCITING TIMES:   
TRIP to Los Jutes:   We were asked to go to our first church that is up in the mountains about an hour from the 
capital of Honduras, a three hour trip for us.  We preached and spent the afternoon visiting a new home and also 
with the pastor and his family. 
 
WE STARTED A NEW MISSION WORK in El Socorro.  El Socorro is a village up in the mountains that does 
not have a Baptist Church or witness.  One of our families moved there and asked us to start a work there and to 
build a church.  We are meeting in their house and have had a high of 22 in attendance.  This is a soul winning 
family and it is wonderful to see the Lord work.  We hope to train a pastor and be able to organize a church in the 
future. 
 
ANOTHER NEW MISSION WORK.  Yes, we have started another new Mission in Barrio San Francisco.  This 
barrio is on the outer side of Siguatepeque, a fast growing new neighborhood.  We had visited and knew the need 
for a Gospel witness there.  We rented a house to meet in which was in great need of repair.  We painted and 
cleaned the yard, repaired broken doors and a broken toilet as well weld a new lock on the security gate. 
 
We printed invitations and visited the homes in the neighborhood.  The Lord blessed and we started with a good 
attendance.  One of our young pastors joined with us and a very faithful family living near the new work who was 
driving across town to church. We had seven men come and three complete families.  It is very hard to get men in 
church in Honduras since that is the day that everyone plays soccer and men don't see a need for church or the 
Lord. Thank the Lord for good men.  We are having souls saved and ready to baptize some.   
 
This is your ministry working in Honduras.  We are very grateful for each and every prayer, prayer counts.  Thank 
you for your support that makes this possible.  We are very excited and I know you are also. 
 
Pray with us as we begin looking for bigger places to meet in as we are already outgrowing our present facilities.  
We are praying about a lot for sale near the work in Barrio San Francisco that is reasonably priced and would be 
an excellent location.  A church has already offered to help construct a building.  For now we will be building a 
temporary building beside the house for an auditorium.  


